Notice of Meeting/Workshop Hearing

DEPARTMENT OF TRANSPORTATION
Departmental
Notice is hereby given that the Florida Department of Transportation will offer the opportunity for a public hearing concerning the proposed roadway jurisdiction transfer of 7th Street in Dade City. Dade City has requested the transfer of U.S. Business 98/U.S. Business 301/SR 35 (7th Street) between the south and north junctions with U.S. 98/U.S. 301/S.R. 533 from the State Highway System to the Dade City Road System. All persons wishing to be heard on this subject are hereby notified to respond in writing to the individual listed below not later than January 16, 2007. If an interest in this hearing is expressed, the hearing will be held as follows:

DATE AND TIME: January 31, 2007, 6:00 p.m. – 7:00 p.m.

PLACE: City Hall Annex, 14150 5th Street, Dade City, Florida

This public hearing is being conducted pursuant to Section 335.02 and 335.0415, Florida Statutes, Title VI and Title VIII of the United States Civil Rights Acts of 1964 and 1968. Anyone needing special accommodations under the Americans with Disabilities Act of 1990 should contact: Mr. B. C. Beaty, Florida Department of Transportation District Seven-Planning, 11201 N. McKinley Drive, Tampa, Florida 33612, (813)975-6283 or 1(800)226-7220, ext. 7740, at least ten (10) days prior to the public hearing.
